May 5, 2003

Council Chambers


The Yacolt Town Council met in regular session on May 5, 2003, at 7:00 p.m.  The call to order by Mayor Robertson was followed by the flag salute.  Councilmembers present were Tindall-Ellis, Case, and Smith.  Councilmembers Messer and Mason were absent.  There were visitors present.


There was a motion by Smith, seconded by Case to approve the minutes of the April 21, 2003 meeting.  Motion Carried.


There was no citizen communication.    


Old Business:


There was a variance application presented for Eric Peterson.  There was a discussion on the application.  There was a motion by Case, seconded by Tindall-Ellis to approve the construction of a house at 211 S. Hubbard Avenue with a variance for a seventeen foot 8 inch (17’8”) front setback in lieu of a twenty-five foot (25’) front setback provided that the project meets other setback, placement and all other applicable zoning requirements and provided that Eric obtains the appropriate permits from Clark County Building Department and Clark County Health Department and furnishes the Town with copies of the permits.  Motion Carried.


There was a discussion on the East Yacolt Road cable television pole transfer project. The Clerk/Treasurer will forward the cable television franchise ordinance to the attorney for review.


The Mayor provided an update on the East Yacolt Road and North Cedar Avenue projects.  The bid opening for the two projects will be on Wednesday, May 14, 2003 at 3:00 p.m.


New Business:


The Mayor informed the Council that Rod Orlando has prepared a Comprehensive Emergency Management Plan for the Town.  Copies of the plan will be distributed to the Council for review.  The plan will be on the agenda for the May 19, 2003 meeting.


Councilmember Case requested that an item on salary increases for the staff be added to the agenda.  There was a discussion on the matter.  The Mayor will schedule a workshop to explore the topic.


Mayor Robertson informed the Council that the attorney is working on the nuisance cases.  Councilmember Smith reported that Clark Public Utilities plans to install a fence to prevent vehicles from parking to close to well #5 at the ball field property.

There was a motion by Smith, seconded by Case to approve warrants #8790 through #8806 as follows:  Current Expense - $4,039.58; Fire Department - $999.71; City Street - $1,250.36; Cemetery - $39.34; and Stormwater - $257.53.  Motion Carried.


Mayor Robertson declared the meeting adjourned at 7:40 p.m.
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